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DATE:  DECEMBER 17, 2020 
No. of pages including this page:  
One (1) page 

TO:  All Shipping Lines; Shippers/ 
Consignees; Other Port Users; 
All Others Concerned 

Emails: (None) 

FROM: 
The Port Services Division 
Manager 

Email: rmogumapon @ppa.com.ph 
PSD Email: moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 
PMO Fax: (088) 856-4667 

Cc:  

SUBJECT: CHRISTMAS DAY AND NEW YEAR’S DAY CELEBRATIONS 
ATTENTION: if you have receive this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify us at once 
through Tel (088) 856-1264; Fax: (088) 856-4667; email address: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 

MESSAGE: 

Disseminated herewith is the letter dated 16 December 2020 from Franklin U. Siao, 
President of Oroport Cargo Handling Services, Inc., with regard to the temporary 
suspension of cargo handling operations in observance of the Christmas Day and New 
Year’s Day celebrations, to wit: 
 

Temporary Suspension Resumption 

 
December 24, 2020  
(1930H, Thursday) 

 

December 26, 2020 
(0730H, Saturday) 

 
December 31, 2020 
(1930H, Thursday) 

 

January 2, 2021 
(0730H, Saturday) 

 
However, to ensure uninterrupted 24/7 Cargo Handling Operations, a Skeletal Work Force 
shall be deployed by Oroport to support the pre-planned activities on cargo handling and 
ancilliary services. 
 
Please be guided accordingly. 
 
 
 
 
RUBY MARIA O. GUMAPON  
 
 
 

Encl: A/S 

(Note: This communication has also digitally scanned and transmitted to your official email addresses. Please advise this 
Office of any changes in said addresses, or of alternative addresses. 
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